

Cookridge Holy Trinity Church of England (A) Primary School

Green Lane Cookridge LEEDS LS16 7EZ
Telephone 0113 225 3040
www.holytrinity.leeds.sch.uk

'THE BEST FOR EVERY CHILD' ISSUE No 408

15th March 2019

Dear Parent / Carers

Teacher Training Days

2018/2019 Mon 3rd Jun 2019

Learners of the Week

Well done to this week's Learners, they are:

RBE	Erin Corcoran for her super enthusiasm in	RW	Orla Cafferky – for her kind and helpful
	class discussion and for her efforts in both her reading and writing. Well done! ©		attitude. Always trying her best with a smile on her face! ⊚
1A	Jared Holland for really improving his cutting. He has clearly done a lot of practicing and he now finds it a lot easier. This makes his work so neat now! Well done ©	1J	Lucas Stott for having a wonderful week. He's developing a great growth mindset and is working hard in all subjects to make improvements. Well done Lucas! ©
2\$	Ruari Newton for his wonderful enthusiasm and great contributions to class discussions. He is also trying really hard with his handwriting and perseverance! Well done!	2W	Zachary Ford for making a super effort with his handwriting. He has made a significant improvement over the last week and I'm very proud! Keep it up! ©
3R	Finley Iceton for having a super attitude to learning and giving fantastic answers in Literacy. Finlay has also been putting lots of effort into his presentation and is producing lovely writing. Well done Finley!	3W	Khiloni Dabhi for a fantastic term so far. She is working incredibly hard even if she's finding something tricky. She has demonstrated fantastic knowledge of measure in maths. Well done Khiloni!
4H	Millie Currie for her enthusiasm in all lessons. She is trying really hard to maintain her focus and has been brilliant in our drama this week!	4L	Izzie Jones for a fantastic week. She always puts 110% into everything she does and her work is always presented to the highest standard. She has demonstrated great knowledge of our fractions and decimals. ©
5C	Malek Nahil for an outstanding improvement to his attitude and behaviour over the past few weeks. He has been following the golden rules, putting 100% effort into everything he does and using kind words. Well done! ©	50	Alex Swann for producing some excellent writing, working really hard on her reading and really increasing her effort in maths. Well done Alex!
6C	Oscar Done for his improved attitude in all his lessons. He is putting in great efforts in his tasks and what he is producing is of a high standard. Well done ©	6M	Daniel Hargarve for his incredible pieces of writing over the past few weeks. His letter to John Hunt to apply for the Everest expedition included everything we discussed in lass – well done Dan ©

Memory Verse

"Bear with each other and forgive whatever grievances you may have against one another. Forgive as the Lord forgave you"

Colossians 3:13





























Dates for your diary

Wed 27th Mar - Class photographs

Fri 29th March - School closes for the end of term

Wed 17th April – KS1 Easter Production in school

Thur 18th April – KS2 Easter Production in school

Gymnastics

On Monday, 10 girls from year 5 and 6 represented our school in the Leeds gymnastics finals held at John Charles sports centre. All of the girls did incredibly well; especially considering the Year 5 girls have never competed in a school gymnastics competition before. The girls had to perform elegant routines doing advanced skills such as round-off and splits on the floor. They had to show off their strength by doing skills such as bridge, front support and even press ups for body management. On the vault the girls performed superb 'squat-through' and 'squat – ons' presenting with their biggest smile to the judges. Our experienced Year 6 girls showed their confidence and won a team bronze medal – our best result ever! A huge well done to all the girls, you should be very proud of yourselves.

Finally, a special thank you to parents who helped with transport, it was much appreciated.

Miss Collinson.





Twitter Account

We recently sent out an email regarding a school twitter account which has been set up this year. This will enable you to see the day to day life of Cookridge Holy Trinity C of E Primary School online. It will also be an opportunity for us to post about various achievements as well as documenting events the pupils participate in during the school year.

We believe that this is a perfect platform to build awareness of our school, engage with parents and enhance learning. We are aware that a huge amount of people, including young people are using social media as a communication tool so we hope, to not only use this for this purpose but also to help educate the children of our school to use social media in a positive and safe way.

The School Social Media and Accounts Policy can be found on the school website under policies. You will need to sign the school's social media consent form for your child which may be signed electronically on Parentmail. Please ensure you have thoroughly read and understood the consent form. If you need any help or further information please contact the school office.

Stamps

Reminder – we have a box for used stamps in the office, please bring your used stamps and help us raise money for Martin House Hospice, thank you in advance ©

House Points

The table below shows the results so far this term:

	Week	Cumulative
Matthew	289	7593
Mark	315	7262
Luke	275	6647
John	319	7660

Year 6 Notices

Thur 21st March - Horsforth School transition information evening

Please see overleaf for PTA news

Ms C Hellings

Headteacher



PTA news 15.3.19

Spring and Summer term events

Mother's day event 29th March

Coaster card orders will be printed and returned to school in time for Mother's day.



Bags2school 15th May – further details regarding suitable donations to follow soon.

Film night 17th May – further details to follow soon.

Father's day event 14th June.

Watch this space for further details



Holy Trinity's Got Talent 14th June

Watch this space for further details!



Summer fayre 13th July

Watch this space for further details.



If you would like to be involved in the organisation of any of these events please come along to the next PTA meeting which will be held on **Monday 18th March at 6pm** in the conference room at school. Everyone welcome.

Easyfundraising

The PTA need your help! If you shop online, please could you sign up to easyfundraising to support Holy Trinity C of E Primary School, Cookridge?

It's a really easy way to raise money for us — you just use the easyfundraising site to shop online with more than 3,500 well known online stores like Amazon, Argos, John Lewis, ASOS, Booking.com, eBay, Boden, and M&S and when you make a purchase, the retailer sends us a free donation, at no extra cost to you.

We want to raise as much as possible for school funds, so please visit our easyfundraising page at https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/holytrinityprimarycookridge/ and click 'support us'.

Facebook

Sign up to the PTA facebook page by searching for Cookridge Holy Trinity PTA for regular updates on PTA events.

School website

We have a PTA page on the school website with lots of information about the PTA. We will be posting details of all upcoming events on there so please check regularly for updates.

For further information about the PTA please email **Suzannah Stott**, PTA Chairman at holytrinity.pta1@gmail.com.



PROSECCO, PRE-LOVED AND PAMPER EVENING at HOLY TRINITY CHURCH FRIDAY, MARCH 29TH, 7.30pm



Share a relaxing evening with friends.

Enjoy a glass or two of prosecco.

Have a little something to eat.

Browse the stall of pre-loved bags, belts,
jewellery, fancy goods, etc.

Tea and coffee also served.

Book a head and shoulder massage,
reflexology or mini-manicure session.







Sarah March and her sister Amy, both professional therapists, have offered 15 minute sessions for head and shoulder massage, reflexology or a mini-manicure. Each session is for a donation of £5 for church funds. Pat Swann [267 7799] will book an appointment for you.

Even if you don't have a treatment with Sarah or Amy, everyone is of course welcome to come along and enjoy a relaxing evening with friends over a glass or two of prosecco and a little something to eat. Tea and coffee will also be served.



Diana will be hosting a stall showing an exciting range of lovely, plant based beauty products. You can also ask her for a hand massage during the evening. [No need to book!]

There will be a **Pre-loved Stalls**, with bags, scarves, jewellery, belts, fancy goods etc. for you to browse and find that 'must have' item! We are asking for donations for all the items on the stalls. If you have anything for the pre-loved stall at home that you no longer use but someone else might like, please bring it to church or ring Pat Swann on 2677799 and she will arrange to collect things from you.